The School in the News

DETROIT's guest speaker at a dinner meeting on April 25th was the Rev. John Safran, associate minister of Central Methodist Church. He discussed the relationship between the natural laws of economics and the concepts of Christian living. Dorothy V. Wolfe was the chairman.

An advanced course in Human Rights is being conducted by Leonard Huckabone on Thursday evenings at the Downtown YMCA. Detroit reports that 73 per cent of students enrolling in the winter term completed the course—this result is considerably above the average for adult courses.

LOS ANGELES was recently visited by Robert Biscoe, Lord Mayor of Dublin, and was presented with specially bound and inscribed copies of Henry George's works, *The Land Question* and "Moses"—by Max Schulmann and Dr. Edward Kelly.

Classes in Fundamental Economics are under way and well attended at Beverly Hills, Lynwood, Whittier and the Vermont-Melrose area. Graduates and friends responded encouragingly to the operating fund and at least four new friends have named the Henry George School in their wills. Meanwhile, the 1957 program is being expanded, and current gifts are always welcome.

LEMON GROVE Georgists planned a birthday surprise for Everett Seeley on March 28th at the Golden Avenue School. A letter signed by present and former students expressed appreciation for his having given his time, talents and conscientious devotion to the ideal of true freedom and justice. Mr. Seeley's present class is his sixth in Lemon Grove. Mrs. Carl Curtis, who reported this surprise party, expressed the wish that a Henry George Club could be formed in Lemon

Grove. The enthusiasm of this group is inviting and promising.

SAN FRANCISCO announces two special advanced courses, The Fundamentals of Money by Robert deFremery, vice president of Onox Co. Inc., and Survey of Current Affairs by the extension director, Robert Tideman.

Seven classes in the basic course began around April 8th, five are in local high schools and two at head-quarters. Class leaders are Mrs. Lydia Constantinoff, Gleason Densmore, Glen P. Dutton, Stanley G. Franklin, Charles MacSwan, Rose Papini and Robert Tideman.

DENVER director, Miss Leoane R. Anderson wrote urgently for copies of the September 1953 HGN, in response to a request from the local Farmer's Union Library who wanted it for reference.

The Henry George Fellowship, at a recent Sunday afternoon meeting, had a panel discussion of the application of Henry George's theories in the present day economy. The participants were Mrs. Cora Hudson, Orville Mastin, Mrs. Hazel Sailsman, Iva Nelle Twaiten and Frederick Wiesner.

ST. LOUIS offered prospective Georgists a TV program on April 19th from 6 to 6:30 p.m. on channel 9, KETC—the subject—"A 'New Look' in Economics." This was in the form of an outline of the course in Fundamental Economics.

CHICAGO friends were invited to help celebrate the 18th birthday of the Henry George Woman's Club on April 27th at Normandy House, 800 N. Michigan Avenue. Harry T. Evringham of "We, the People," was a speaker. Other guests were the Rev. Ruth Ann Bassler and Harry Tideman, also Virginia and Gordon Rasmussen who sang folk songs.